
Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>

No Parking on Rt. 2


Degutis, Ian <Ian.Degutis@vermont.gov> Thu, Jan 19, 2023 at 3:15 PM
To: Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>
Cc: "Kelly, Joe" <Joe.Kelly@vermont.gov>, "Driscoll, Kristin" <Kristin.Driscoll@vermont.gov>

Good afternoon Josh-

 

We did some research into the history of No Parking zones in this area.  Apparently there was an official No Parking zone
established in 1993 on the northerly side of US-2 starting 125 ft west of Jericho Rd to a point 300 ft west of Jericho
Rd. 
This zone would be in front of Richmond Family Medicine.  There was also an official No Parking zone established in
1979 on the southerly side of US-2 starting 100 ft west of Bridge Street to 50 ft east of Bridge Street.  Both zones were
repealed in 2005
and the signs were removed, based on an email from the Town (could not locate a copy of this in our
files).  See attached 2005 Action Letter.

 

In 2010 the Town requested no parking zones in this same area but Traffic Committee voted not to create the zones at
that time.  This was before my time in this position, so I can’t speak to why that decision was made beyond what’s
included
in the letter (also attached), but if a new request was received we’d certainly start over with the review and
recommendation- the more information you can include about what safety concern this is trying to address, and what the
Town’s discussions and outreach
with businesses and property owners in the area, the more-informed we can be as we
prepare our recommendation.

[Quoted text hidden]

2 attachments

Richmond No Parking 2005 Action Letter.pdf

185K

Richmond No Parking 2010 Action Letter.pdf

485K

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=5326ac1709&view=att&th=185cbac07950df3e&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=5326ac1709&view=att&th=185cbac07950df3e&attid=0.2&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
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